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	Minutes of the Meeting of North Baddesley Parish Council held on 

Monday  10th October 2016 at 7.00pm in the Pavilion, Sandy Lane, 

North Baddesley.

Present: Cllr D Knight (Chair),  Mrs P Darnton, C Hill, J Madden, P Thompson, Mrs A Tupper 

              and A Warnes
Absent:  Cllr E Cosier 
In Attendance:  Mr Jim Upfold, Groundsman and  J Harrington, Parish Clerk (Minutes)

Members of the Public:  0      

	
	
	
	
	

	16-17/0191
16-17/0192
16-17/0193
16-17/0194
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Cllr E Cosier was absent due to his wife’s illness.

DECLARATION OF INTERESTS/DISPENSATIONS

There were no declarations of interest/dispensations.

POLICE REPORT
There were no Police present and a report had not been submitted.

OPEN PERIOD

There were no members of the public present but the Parish Council’s Groundsman had 

attended to discuss various issues.  A breakdown of costs for the new tractor, the necessary

parts and a storage container were submitted to members for their consideration.  All
 agreed to the costs. The new tractor should be available in 4 weeks.   It was also agreed that 

the new storage container should have an extra CCTV camera which the groundsman would fit.  

Another security option for the new container would be to have contact breakers fitted.

The groundsman agreed to get a quote.   The old tractor would be retained in the old container 

for emergency use.  When the  new tractor had been purchased the Clerk would transfer the 

insurance from the old to the new and seek a basic quote to cover the old tractor.

Other minor repair issues to the pavilion were discussed and  the groundsman agreed

to look at the changing room lights, the sensor in the ladies’ toilets, fit a grille or hedgehog

to the box gutter which was constantly filling up with debris and overflowing and fit

brighter bulbs in the exterior lights if possible.
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	16-17/0195
16-17/0196
16-17/0197
16-17/0198
	The groundsman also agreed to look into installing an outside tap at the pavilion 

and at Mountbatten Park and to remove the old barbecue at Mountbatten Park.

The Clerk agreed to liaise with the Scouts to set up a meeting with the groundsman and

the Group Leader to discuss the installation of an outside tap.

RESOLVED: that the groundsman would organise delivery of the new tractor, parts

and container.  The groundsman would also look into the minor repairs at the pavilion,

remove the old barbecue at Mountbatten Park and quote for the installation of an outside

tap at the Recreation Ground and at Mountbatten Park (having first met with the Scout

Leader to discuss).  The Clerk to set up a meeting between the groundsman and the Scout 

Leader.
MINUTES

With reference to the Minutes of the Planning Meeting held on 26th September 2016,  

Cllr Paul Thompson had given his apologies at the previous meeting indicating that he

would be away.  Cllr Mrs A Tupper was not on the Planning Committee and therefore

would not have been present.

It was then unanimously resolved that the previous Minutes be accepted as an accurate 

record and were duly signed by the Chairman.
MATTERS ARISING

POLICE AND CRIME COMMISSIONER
The Clerk had been successful in liaising with the Office of the Police and Crime 
Commissioner and an arrangement had been made for the Crime Commissioner to attend

a Parish Council meeting on 13th February 2017.  A list of questions would be compiled

before the meeting.

MOUNTBATTEN PARK (Minute 16-17/0075)
The groundsman agreed to remove the old barbecue and to meet with the

Scout Group Leader to discuss the installation of an outside tap.  See “Open period”

Minute 16-17/0194 above) 

PARISH PLAN
A grant of £500 was being sought from TVBC.  It was not yet known whether the 

application had been successful.  The Clerk to chase. 
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would enquire of TVBC whether the grant application

had been successful.


	Action:  Parish Clerk
	
	
	
	

	
	MEETING OF 10TH OCTOBER 2016

	    50
	
	  112


	
	
	

	16-17/0199
16-17/0200
16-17/0201

16-17/0202

16-17/0203

16-17/0204

16-17/0205

	PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE (Minute 16-17/0077)
There were discussions over the newly-purchased domain name not appearing

in searches on the internet.  This was due to the fact that Hugo Fox were the host site.
However, the Hugo Fox site appeared to be easy to find and was high on the search priorities.

The Clerk agreed to investigate to see if the matter could be improved.

RESOLVED:  that the  Clerk would look into the Parish Council’s own domain name 

appearing on the internet search list.

PAVILION PLANS (Minute 16-17/0079)
Cllr Knight had been chasing TVBC and KR Associates, the noise survey company, to

investigate the delay in planning permission being granted for the extension to the 

pavilion.  A favourable outcome was anticipated very shortly.  
ALLOTMENTS (Minute 16-17/0081)
Cllrs Warnes and Thompson were meeting with plotholders shortly to discuss ongoing

issues, mainly fruit trees being planted on the plots and the problem of horsetail.
RESOLVED:  that Cllr Thompson and Warnes would meet with plotholders and keep

members updated as to the outcome.

TENNIS (Minute 16-17/0084)

Rosemary Williams had provided a report on activity at the tennis courts over the

last few months.  However it was agreed that more detail was required.  
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would write to Rosemary requesting that she complete 
the spreadsheet previously provided by Cllr Hill.
AIR QUALITY MONITORING (Minute 16-17/0085)

The tubes were now in place.  It was agreed a photograph involving the groundsman

installing the tubes would be a good idea for publicity.  The Clerk to arrange.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would arrange a photoshoot.    
WARREN FARM SOLAR PARK (Minute 16-17/0086)

Funding for the Community Benefit Fund in the sum of £22,500 had been received. 
4YOUTH
Cllr Knight explained that 4Youth were no longer in existence and Youth UK

had taken over affiliations and were currently negotiating on how the Youth Club would be 
run by them.  Grant funding for the Youth Leader was available until the end of

the year and further grants had been sought to extend the contract for another year.
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	16-17/0206
16-17/0207
16-17/0208
16-17/0209
16-17/0210
16-17/0211
16-17/0212
	 SCOUT HUT LEASE

The Clerk read out a list of suggested alterations to be made to the Scout Hut Lease which 
were approved by the Council.  The Clerk agreed to send the list to the Solicitors in order

for a draft lease to be prepared.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would liaise with the Solicitors concerning the Scout Hut 
Lease.

SLOPE TO SEYMOUR PARADE SHOPS

An update had not yet been received from Cllr Mrs Tupper.
COMMUNITY CENTRE LEASE
It was agreed that no further progress could be made until September 2021 when the

Clerk would start the process for terminating the Lease with TVBC and for terminating

the lease with the Community Association one week before.  The Clerk to inform the
Community Association.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would liaise with the Community Association
HCC BARRIERS AT SCRAGG HILL

The barriers were still in place and causing an obstruction to pedestrians.  Cllr

Mrs Tupper undertook to liaise with Cllr Alan Dowden.

RESOLVED:  that Cllr Mrs Tupper would liaise with Cllr Alan Dowden.  
BARRIER GATE AT ENTRANCE TO SANDY LANE
The sign indicating the emergency key contact numbers was in place.  The Chairman
suggested it might be more visible if it was attached to the barrier gate itself.  The Clerk

to liaise with the groundsman.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would liaise with the groundsman over repositioning the sign.

FINANCIAL REGULATIONS
The new adopted Financial Regulations were now displayed on the website.  The

Parish Council’s Standing Orders had been adapted to concur with the new 

Financial Regulations as instructed by NALC.
PARISH COUNCIL INSURANCE

A thorough review of the Parish Council’s Insurance had taken place.  A new quotation

had been received in the sum of £5,758.69.
 
	BLOC
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	16-17/0213
16-17/0214
16-17/0215
16-17/0216
16-17/0217

16-17/0218
16-17/0219
	CO-OPTION OF NEW COUNCILLOR

There were lengthy discussions over the co-option of new Councillors and the

relevant procedure that needed to be followed.  It was agreed that it would be an agenda item
for the November meeting.

RESOLVED:  that the Co-option of a new Councillor would be an agenda item for

the November meeting.
REMEMBRANCE DAY PARADE

The Chairman reminded members of the forthcoming Remembrance Day Parade 

which would take place on Sunday13th November.

LAVINGTON GARDENS

The foliage had not yet been cut back and a dogbin had not yet been installed by TVBC. 
The Clerk to chase.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would chase TVBC concerning cutting back foliage and

installing a dogbin at Lavington Gardens.

2017/18 LOCAL GOVERNMENT FINANCE SETTLEMENT
Cllr Dowden was unable to compose a piece for the local papers and the Beadle due to

lack of information.  The Clerk had circulated copies of HALC’s Legal Notice

concerning the issue together with a link to the Government website to all Councillors

for their comments.  The Clerk stressed the importance of Councillors completing the
survey before the deadline of 28th October.

LIBRARY
There was no update to the library

CORRESPONDENCE

LAND AT CASTLE LANE/SANDY LANE

No changes needed to be made to the Licence.  
TENNIS

Report from Rosemary Williams see Minute 16-17/0202 above

	Fascia boards
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	16-17/0220
16-17/0221

	RELEASE OF DEVELOPER CONTRIBUTIONS

A request had been made to TVBC for information concerning the release of

developer contributions towards resurfacing the road at Queen’s Ride/Scout Hut.
TVBC had requested that three quotations be provided.
OTHER CORRESPONDENCE
CPRE – Request for donation – declined.
Cllrs Darnton, Hill, Madden, Thompson, Warnes and Mrs Tupper gave their apologies and 
left the meeting.  As it was no longer quorate, the Chairman closed the meeting.
 
	
	
	
	
	

	16-17/0222
	APPROVAL OF ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Benica Solutions Ltd – Contractor costs  
	  2340.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	J Harrington – Clerk salary 
	  1916.30
	
	
	
	
	

	
	D Baker – Cleaner salary 
	    249.60
	
	
	
	
	

	
	HM Revenue and Customs – Tax/NI 
	    724.49 
	
	
	
	
	

	
	S M Butler – internal audit and 2 quarters book-keeping
	  1477.50
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Cranbury Estates – lease for Sandy Lane car park
	    319.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Cranbury Estates – allotments tithe
	        1.05
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Wellers Hedley – legal advice for sports pavilion
	    792.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Sustainable Communities – Contract 3 Recreation Ground
	    112.50
	
	
	
	
	

	
	J Harrington – domain name for website
	      83.88
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Came and Company – Parish Council Insurance
	  5758.69
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Southern Water – pavilion water
	      46.97
	
	
	
	
	

	
	HCC – barrier sign
	    205.20
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	      
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	                                                                                                       TOTAL
	£14,027.18
	
	
	
	
	

	
	The accounts were not approved as the meeting had closed due to the fact that it was no longer quorate.
The Chairman had previously brought forward the agenda item for “Planning Applications” to be discussed at 8.30pm as several of the Councillors had 

indicated that they needed to leave early.
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	16-17/0223
	TREES

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	16/02386/TPOS
	7 Pine Close
North Baddesley
	T1 – Silver Birch – Fell, T2, T3, T4 –
Silver Birch – Reduce canopy by up to 3m.

No objection – subject to Arboricultural 
Officer’s approval

 
	
	
	
	

	
	16/02429/TPOS
	122 Rownhams Lane
North Baddesley


	Remove 1 x Silver Birch
No objection – subject to Arboricultural 

Officer’s approval


	
	
	
	

	16-17/0224
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS


	
	
	
	

	
	16/02396/FULLS
	7 West Lane
North Baddesley
	Single storey extensions to front utility and 

to rear dining/family room
No comment
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	The meeting closed at  9.30pm
	
	
	
	
	


